ACTE NRS Business Meeting – November 28, 2012
Minutes

The meeting was called to order by Claire Zevnik-Cline at 10:03 am.

Those in attendance were 

· Claire Zevnik-Cline, NRS Vice President 

· Sherry Adrian –Oklahoma President , candidate for NRS VP
· Kirk Edney – President of AIM, candidate for NRS VP
· Chris Droessler – School to Work/Careers

· Carl Lyman – IT

· Wade Kadrmas - IT

· Anesa Hooper – Public Information

The agenda and minutes were distributed. Kirk moved to change the date on the agenda to 2012 (was 2011) and Chris seconded; motion approved with the date on the agenda changed to 2012.
Section Reports

Instructional Materials/AIM – Kirk reported on AIM and that they sponsor a juried curriculum awards competition yearly and last year all submissions received the Award of Excellence; the business meeting will be at 1:45.

IT – Carl reported that the section had elected officers and are working to get to 200 members so they can be considered an emerging division; Wade is the new section president and main contact. He asked about getting money from NRS to host the IT section website. We will check into that and it should be possible to use some division funds to assist the sections in getting a website. They noted that they had send out information to all the IT members outlining several sessions at vision related to IT.

Public Information – nothing on the national level to report

School to Work/Careers – Chris noted that he would have some sessions at Vision and passed out a flyer on the sessions and one on a careers website they have done that has lots of free information.
Committee Reports

Bylaws committee – nothing to report
Nominating committee – There are two candidates for President-elect – Sarah Heath and Doug Meyer; they will speak at regional meetings and at the general session.
Resolutions – No report

Task Force Reports

Leadership – The leadership group that began last year will meet following Vision then again at NPS. The task force is looking at a new leadership award to see if there is anything we already do in this respect; 
Perkins -  Claire will be sending out info developed by Steve DeWitt and staff concerning reauthorization; watch for this document soon and send input to Steve by December 4.
Sustainability - meeting at the same time we are and trying to put together concrete recommendations.

SCED revision  - Kirk noted that there are 8 committee members working to develop nationally defined courses.
Vice President Election

Each of our candidates spoke to the group and encouraged voting.

Miscellaneous discussions
· Remind your members to swipe their cards at presentations they attend.
· Program is now online and available as an app -  We would like to see info on the phone app on who is giving presentations
· We need to require section reps to attend the business meeting – if the president cannot attend, send a sub!
· Remind your members to vote
Chris moved to adjourn the meeting and Kirk seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 2:54 pm.
